Minutes from Patient Reference Group – Thursday 27th April 2023 
Attendees:

	Name


	Melanie Jones – Business Manager

	Lydia Utley – Practice Administrator 

	JH

	GR

	RS

	DS

	TF

	JF

	JH

	SP


Mel started by welcoming new member SP to the group. 

Each member introduced themselves and JH thanked the admin team, nurses and doctors for all of their work through the pandemic. 

GR explained that he works with a service who can help people with benefit claims. This then led on to Mel explaining a little bit about social prescribing, which is provided by the Barnsley Healthcare Federation. 
It’s a service that offers help with things such as benefit entitlement, paperwork, loneliness and other social issues. Patients can contact their GP practice who can arrange a referral. 

1. Patient Group Terms of Reference 
The terms of reference have not been updated for a few years, so Mel asked the group if they think anything should be changed or if the terms should stay as they are?

The group agreed that they are happy with the current terms and they can remain the same. The review date will be updated. 

2. Practice Updates
· Dr Scargill retired in September 2022, however she does still offer some locum sessions at the practice. 

· We have been advertising for a new GP following Dr Scargill’s retirement, however the advertisement has been live for 12 months and we have yet to find a replacement. We have found that many doctors prefer to work as locum, rather than salaried or as a partner. 
· Ashville is a training practice, however we currently only have Dr Ainsworth as a GP trainer and it very difficult for one person to manage this alone. Dr Mills is in the process of becoming a GP trainer, meaning that we will be able to offer places to registrars again. 

Registrars are good for the practice, not only because they allow us to offer more appointments to patients, but because many of our current GP partners started off as registrars and decided to join the practice permanently. 

· We discussed that demand for appointments is very high at the moment and that our admin team are trained to offer alternative services if the patient’s condition does not need GP input. 
· We have a new member of the admin team, who is doing very well. We are currently looking to recruit another member of staff for the office.  

3. GP Contract 2023 - 2024
Mel briefly explained that there are a number of targets for the practice to meet – Some local and some national. 

We have done very well with ours and hit every target that we needed to! Reaching these targets shows that we are offering a high standard of care to our patients.
As part of the contract, all GP practices have to offer a telephone system with a queuing option. We had a new system fitted last year, so we already offers this. 

Mel also explained that by October 2023, all practice have to offer prospective medical record access. This means that any patient with online access to their record can see everything that is entered after the date their practice went live, without the practice manually granting access. We went live with this on 1st April 2023, so our patients will already be able to see their record. 

All GP surgeries should offer a way for patients to contact the surgery online. We have a service called Patient Triage. Patients can go to the home screen of our website and complete an online form with a medical or administrative query. This will be reviewed within 3 working days and the practice will respond with an answer to their question or a date the form will be reviewed by a clinician.

We are planning to have a new website set up over the coming months. We’ve had our current website for 10 years and it’s ready to be upgraded. 

4. Covid Spring Boosters 
We have already been out and vaccinated our care home and housebound patients, however we will not be offering a spring booster clinic at the practice. Patients can book their appointments online or through 119. 
5. AOB
· RS asked if we have word of any delays with hospital appointments following the recent strikes?
Mel responded that she is aware of current delays with hospital appointments, but that we don’t get specific information about this – Only what we hear from patients. Mel advised to contact the hospital, who may be able to give approximate wait times for appointments. 

· RS also asked if we are still taking on new patients?
Mel explained that yes, we are still taking on new patients. All GP surgeries in Barnsley are to continue accepting patients within their area.  

· JH asked if anyone could join the practice?
Mel answered that only patients in our boundary area can register here. The area we cover can be found on our website. 

· TF mentioned that he attended the practice for an appointment and that the sun was shining through the glass roof and he could not see the call board screen. We discussed this and decided that during the summer, when it’s sunny, we can add a voice to the call so people can hear their name if the screen isn’t visible. 

· SP made some suggestions for the outside of the building. She explained that there can be litter around that blows into the neighbouring gardens and that it would be useful to have a bin placed outside to try and minimise this. Mel explained that the building is not owned by Ashville Medical Practice, but that she would pass the suggestion to the building manager. 
SP also mentioned that the street lamp in the car park was not working for a while and that, especially in winter, the car park is very dark. It’s working at the moment, but going forward could these be fixed more promptly. Mel will also feed this back to the building manager.  
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